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RESOLUTION 

concerning 

LICENSURE APPLICATION 
for 

BACHELOR OF SCIENCE 
in 

BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION 

Eastern Connecticut State College 

November 3, 1978 

RESOLVED, Under the authority granted the Board of Trustees 

in Chapter 164, Section 10-109 of the General 

Statutes and in Public Act 77-573, Eastern 

Connecticut State College is hereby authorized to 

seek licensure for and implement a program leading 

to a Bachelor of Science Degree in Business 

Administration, subject to approval by the Board 

of Higher Education. 

certified True Copy: 

/~xecutive Director 



STATE O F  CONNECTICUT 
BOARD OF HIGHER EDUCATION * P.O. B o x  1320 - HARTFORD, COXNECTICUT 061 0 1 

AREA CODE 203 566-2325 

June 5, 1980 

Dr. Thomas A. Porter  
Executive Officer f o r  Academic Affairs  
S t a t e  Col 1 eges 
P.O. Box 2008 
New Bri ta in ,  CT 06050 

Dear Dr. Porter: 

A t  a meeting on May 27, 1980, the  Board of Higher Education approved 
the  following resolutions:  

RESOLVED tha t  the  Board of Higher Education, i n  accordance w i t h  
the  provisions of section 10-330 of the General S ta tu tes ,  
hereby accredi t  a Bachelor of Science program i n  Business 
Administration a t  Eastern Connecticut S t a t e  College f o r  a 
period t o  July 1, 1981, with a progress report  re f lec t ing  the  a r e su l t s  of the NEASC evaluation of t h i s  program by March 31, 
1981. 

RESOLVED tha t  t he  Board of Higher Education, i n  accordance w i t h  
the  provisions of section 10-330 of the General S ta tu tes ,  
hereby continue accredi ta t ion of a Bachelor of Science program 
i n  Nursing a t  Western Connecticut S t a t e  College f o r  a period t o  
June 30, 1984, w i t h  a progress report  addressing the concerns 

' of the  National League f o r  Nursing by June 30, 1982. 

This favorable action taken by the  Board i s  contingent on the  appro- 
p r i a t e  commitment of resources and i s  subject  t o  t he  usual ongoing 
accredit ing review by the  Board of Higher Education. You a r e  reminded 
t h a t  section 10-330-2(g) requires t ha t  an application f o r  renewal of 
l icensure  and accredi ta t ion must be f i l e d  a t  l e a s t  one year p r io r  t o  
the  termination date  of t h i s  authorization.  

DHW: df 

Sincerely, k 

h, lo-O,Y(\ 
Donaid H .  Wi nandy, Coordi &or 
Planning and ~cademi c ~ f f a i  P 

cc Robert M.  Bersi,  LiCSC 
Charles R .  Nebb, ECSC. 
Donald W. skinner,  BHE 



THE 
CONNECTICUT 
qTATE L 

COLLEGES 
Executive Officer for 

Academic and Student Affairs. 
7 - FOUNDED 1849 

P.O. BOX 2008 NEW BRITAIN CONNECTICUT 06050 . 

Telephone : (203) 827-7700 

October 17, 1978 

Dr. Donald W. Skinner 
Staff Association for Accreditation 
Board of Higher Educ~ation 
P. 0. Box 1320 
Ha-rtford, CT 06101 

Dear Don: 

I am sending you herewith multiple copies of the application 
for licensure, the external consultants' report, and the 
campus response to the external consult ants^ report for the 
proposed B.S. major in Business Administration at Eastern 
Connecticut State College. I hope that you will be able to 
schedule this item for the November 3, 1978 meeting of the 
Standing Committee on Accreditation. 

You will recall that the Student and Academic Affairs Committee 
has recommended planning approval for this program, It will 
be on the agenda of your board at its October 24 meeting for 
planning approval. 

The Board of Trustees for the State Colleges has not yet 
reviewed the external consultants' report and the campus 
response to it but will do so at its meeting on November 3. 
If you would be willing to have the Standing Committee act 
on the matter subject to approval by our Board of Trustees, 
it would be most appreciated. This is the only way to get the 
program through our respective approval procedures in time for 
it to be operational for the Spring Semester, 

The faculty at Eastern who have worked so hard on this program 
would be most grateful for such consideration by the Standing 
Committee. So indeed would the students at Eastern, many of 
who are very eager to begin the program. 

We expect that the State College Trustees will approve this 
program and I will immediately send you a copy of their 
resolution. If for any reason the Trustees do not give their 
approval, I will so inform you immediately also, 



D r ,  D o n a l d  W ,  S k i n n e r  
P a g e  2 
O c t o b e r  1 7 ,  1 9 7 8  

You w i l l  n o t e  t h a t  t h e  campus  r e s p o n s e  i s  s i g n e d  b y  Dean  
B i l l i n g h a m .  I h a v e  c o n f i r m e d  w i t h  P r e s i d e n t  Webb t h a t  t h e  
D e a n ' s  comment s  r e f l e c t  h i s  own p o s i t i o n .  V i c e  P r e s i d e n t  
Meyer  a t  E a s t e r n  h a s  s a i d  t h a t  i f  t h e  p r o g r a m  i s  a p p r o v e d  
b y  t h e  B o a r d  o f  H i g h e r  E d u c a t i o n ,  h e  w i l l  a l l o c a t e  a b o u t  
$ 3 , 0 0 0  f o r  l i b r a r y  a c q u i s i t i o n s  t h i s  y e a r  a n d ,  b a r r i n g  a n y  
g r e a t  s u r p r i s e  i n  a p p r o p r i a t i o n s  f o r  s t a t e  c o l l e g e  l i b r a r i e s  
i n  1 9 7 9 - 8 0 ,  h e  w i l l  a l l o c a t e  a p p r o x i m a t e l y  $ 4 , 0 0 0  f o r  s u c h  
a c q u i s i t i o n s - t h a t  y e a r ,  W e  b e l i e v e  t h a t  t h e s e  a m o u n t s ,  
t o g e t h e r  w i t h  r e g u l a r  a l l o c a t i o n s  i n  f o l l o w i n g  y e a r s ,  w i l l  
b r i n g  t h e  l i b r a r y  c o l l e c t i o n  u p  t o  t h e  l e v e l  recommended b y  
t h e  c o n s u l t a n t s ,  

P l e a s e  d o  n o t  h e s i t a t e  t o  c a l l  me i f  y o u  n e e d  f u r t h e r  i n f o r -  
m a t i o n .  T h a n k s  s o  much f o r  y o u r  c o n s i d e r a t i o n  o f  o u r  n e e d  
t o  move r a p i d l y  o n  t h i s  p r o g r a m .  

S i n c e r e l y ,  

0~ Thomas  A .  P o r t e r  

E x e c u t i v e  O f f i c e r  f o r  A c a d e m i c  
a n d  S t u d e n t  A f f a i r s  

TAP: j f  
E n c .  
c c :  Dx, Winandy 

D r .  F r o s t  
D r .  Webb 



STATE O F  C O N N E C T I C U T  
EASTERN CONNECTICUT STATE COLLEGE 

WILLIMANTIC, C ~ N N E C T I C U T  06226 

TELEPHONE 
456-2231 f i i , t  . 1978 

AREA CODE 203 Ocltab~~ 2,  197b  

Vh.  Thoma A. Porr;ten 
Executive O&dica &on Academic E SALldent A & d m  
The Connec;ticu;t SaMe CoUega Re: N e w  Pmgm i n  mi- 
P.O. Box 200b nab  AdmininZuvtLon 
NW W n ,  Connec;ticu;t 06050 

Vem Vn. P o n t a :  

We m e  v a y  pleaned ukth $he necommen&on 04  fie Review Commit-tee. We 
have expwzded a t t d  ed(ont i n  getting khe p n a g m  tmdmay. 

The f i b m y  .i.h a concan a &  ;the W k t r a ; t i o n  and dacukty. Fan kkin gem 
$2300 h a  bewz &oca;t& ;ta khe depan;bnenk hen b o o b  and p&udicaRn. 

Addi;tiond money w a  be w a k e d  by khe W W o n  kkin ~ U U L  i d  a;t 
a U  possible Xo a s d k  i n  bLLieding f ie  f i b m y  holdings. NexX yeah we 

a plan a majotr in~l4.m 06 dun& &on khe depmtmentn. 

We b d e v e  the  c o m e  od~&nga m e  dak9ng now and utiee be akhengkhend 
addirtion&y a ;time pt~ogtrasa and naounca m e  enhanced. 

WEB: ci 
cc: Vh .  Webb 

On. Meyen 



R E C E I V E D  

BOARD OFTRUSTEES 

Dr. James A. Frost 
Executive Director of Connecticut 

State Colleges 
P. 0. Box 2008 
New Britain, Connecticut 06050 

Dear Dr. Frost: 

Attached is a letter of evaluation of the proposed program in 
Business at Eastern Connecticut State College based on the visit 
of our "committee of three" to the campus on September 25th. 

Although we have a few very minor questions on the current 
adequacy of the library and on future faculty requirements, they 
are of the type that would exist at most institutions starting a 
new program. The administration appears fully aware of these and 
apparently is dedicated to updating and upgrading. In fact, if 
we had found a library well stocked in an area where no programs 
existed, we might well have been critical of such finding. 

The committee members unanimously endorse this program and 
share the view that Eastern Connecticut State College is ade- 
quately prepared and staffed to conduct such a program. 

Our best wishes for the growth of this and similar programs 
within the Connecticut State Colleges. 

Sincerely, 



AT EASTERN CONNECTICUT STATE COLLEGE 
. . . . 
, BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
a F - ~ R  SHE STATE COLLEGES 

The Committee strongly recommends the licensing of the proposed Bachelor of 
Science Program in Business as strengthening the educational nission of Eastern 
Connecticut State College. The members of the Committee concur that it will 
enable the College to more directly serve economic and business related interests 
of the northeastern region of Connecticut. The Committee was unanimous in its 
view that no reasons existed for delaying the start of the proposed Undergraduate 
Program. This Program, unlike many, is beyond the proposal stage with qualified 
faculty currently employed and engaged in teaching the courses to be included in 
the new Program. 

There was a feeling that a need will exist in the future for more specialized 
faculty education in specific areas as the Program develops. Currently we feel 
the College has sufficient expertise in selected major areas and that the faculty 
is fully qualified to conduct the Program. However, growth will require a new 
direction in hiring and recruiting. 

The library appears to be a major area of concern and steps must be taken 
to quickly increase the holdings of both journals and texts. While the journal 
holdings are adequate in economics, they are inadequate in other areas of busi- 
ness administration. Book holdings appear to have been upgraded and updated in 
some areas of business administration but are inadequate to meet the anticipated 
growth in this Program. 

. , We feel that the courses currently being taught by the College are adequate 
for such a Program. The fact that the institution is already accredited and 
authorized to grant the Bachelor of Science Degree suggests to us that the Pro- 
gram is reasonable for licensure at this time. 

The question of need was made abundantly clear to the Committee in its dis- 
cussion with the administration, faculty members, and students. The fact cannot 
be denied that there are no existing programs within a reasonable commuting range 
which could fill the expressed needs and demands of the students of this region. 
Indications are that the University of Connecticut School of Business cannot 
handle these students and the Community College Programs are not designed to 
meet the same .goals as Eastern Connecticut State College's. 

This Committee of Evaluators would like to go on record as strongly endorsing 
the Program with only the minor reservations indicated above. 

Sincerely, 

Zd&L. z * C~J&.,+&. 

cc: Dr. Charles Webb, President 
Eastern Connecticut State College 


